
ADVISORY COMMISSION MEETING
November 9, 2010

5:30 PM
__________________________________________________________________

MINUTES

The meeting was called to order at 5:31 pm.

In attendance were: Kenny Mull, Rhonda Schandevel, Lee Starnes, Michelle Claytor, Don Frady, Ginny Boyer, and Rhett Langston.
Sarah Massie, Scotty Schulhofer and Wallace Messer was unable to attend.

The minutes from the October 12, 2010, meeting were approved by Lee Starnes. Don Frady second it.

Old Business:
None

New Business:
 The minutes from September were approved.
 We reviewed the month of October.
 The fall softball league is going well. The number of teams have dropped from last fall.
 We have had several schools bring groups in to use the pool in October.
 Tim Plowman has visited several other organizations in other towns and states in order to look at their cardio equipment.

We hope to have our new equipment purchased and installed by January 2011.
 Zest Quest is going well. Diane Strazzer, the new youth program supervisor, has now conducted classes at Riverbend Ele-

mentary, Clyde Elementary and Junaluska Elementary. She has also had two day camps.
 The new youth program guide has been published.
 The Sidewinder Disc Golf Tournament was very successful. Over $1,000 was raised for the North Carolina Recreation and

Parks Association.
 We have almost completed the brochure for the Waynesville Skate Park. After the brochure is completed we will have an

official kick off party for the fundraising campaign. Also, Alderman Gary Caldwell and myself had a meeting with Ron
Mahaley of Southern Concrete regarding a possible sponsorship of the park.

 Our two biggest Capital Improvement Projects for 2011—12 will be the resurfacing of both pools and a new roof at the
Waynesville Recreation Center.

 The bridge leading to the Pepsi Dog Park is currently under construction.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:15 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,
Rhett Langston


